
The Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (“CARES Act”) of 2020 and The American Rescue 

Plan (ARP) of 2021 require the university to provide timely reporting of compliance with the distribution 

of the Higher Education Relief Fund (“HEERF III”) to provide emergency financial aid grants to students 

for expenses related to the disruption of campus operations due to the coronavirus. 

• The University of Tennessee Health Science Center acknowledges that the institution signed and 

returned to the U.S. Department of Education the Certification and Agreement and the 

institution intends to use no less than 50 percent of the funds received under Section 314(a)(1 ) 

of ARP to provide Emergency Financial Aid Grants to students. 

• The total amount of funds that the institution received from the Department pursuant to the 

institution’s Certification and Agreement [for] Emergency Financial Aid Grants to Students is 

$1,256,350.  

• The total amount of Emergency Financial Aid Grants distributed to students under Section 

314(a)(1) of the ARP as of December 31, 2021 is $1,256,350, which reflects the entire student 

portion of the grant. 

• The University estimates 3,237 students in the 2021-22 academic year are eligible to receive 

Emergency Financial Aid Grants to students under Section (a)(1) of the ARP. 

• As of December 31, 2021, 1,227 students in the 2021-22 academic year have received an 

Emergency Financial Aid Grant to students under Section (a)(1) of the ARP. 

• The University awarded the grants to students prioritizing those with the highest need – all in 

the Fall semester of the 2021-22 academic year. 

o Students submitted an application defining educational expenses for which grant funds 

were requested due to the disruption, and were awarded in accordance with the 

application submitted, in order of need (Pell Grant recipients had priority), application 

submission date and fund availability. 

• Instructions, directions, and guidance were provided by the institution to students concerning 

the emergency financial aid grants. The following email was sent to all 3,237 students identified 

for the 2021-2022 academic year on August 3, 2021: 



 



 

 

 
 

     

• The online application was available to students via the Banner Self-Service student portal:  

https://banner.uthsc.edu/  

https://banner.uthsc.edu/
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